AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

March 12, 2009
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Attendees: 

- Executive Committee: Jane Danielson, Brenda Cummings, Bob Cummings, Carrie Walia, Tim Flight, Peter Roderick, Jeff Aceto, Larry Dyer, Laura Flight, Diane Edwards and Roger Scholl, Keith Chapman

- Guests: Rachel Saliba- Choose to be Healthy, Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager

- Chapter members attending: Paul Hahn and Todd Flagg

1.    **The minutes from the January 10, 2008 Executive Committee meeting were approved as submitted by unanimous vote. 

2.    Choose to Healthy in York County, Rachel Saliba spoke about her program and getting people in York County to be more physically active and have more accessibility to trails. She is looking for technical help with showing the youth in how to maintain trails.

· Peter is going to follow up to help on a event this summer

· Bryan is going to connect with her regarding the Hike Maine Day.

· Larry Dyer (starting our Chapter Youth Program) as they had some specific partnering suggestions and opportunities.
3.    Maine Conservation Updates- Bryan

· Byran talked about Hike Maine Day for June 6th. This is a collaborate effort with Maine Bureau of Parks and Land, Maine Recreation and Parks Assoc., AMC and Acadia National Park to introduce first time and novice hikers to the basic and fun of hiking. It is coordinating with the National Trail Day event. 
· Land for Maine’s Future- The Land for Maine's Future (LMF) program invested its last dollar in July of 2008. That is why a diverse coalition of more than 235 organizations, and a broad, bi-partisan list of legislators, have come together in support of a land bond to ensure the Land for Maine's Future program can continue conserving Maine's working farms, forestlands, and rich natural heritage.


AMC is urging its members and anyone who cares about land conservation in Maine to please 
contact your legislators and ask them to urge the Appropriations Committee to support for a 
significant Land for Maine's Future bond this year. Bryan will email out more information on 
this matter. 
 

· Policy Recreational User Fees -Bryan commented briefly on this matter saying that they are opposing because they felt they need to step back and look at the bigger picture. Peter felt if we paid fees then we should have equal access to the government as do snowmobilers. Felt it was piecemeal and needed a more comprehensive plan. Brenda questioned where the fund go, all IFW? Jeff felt it was a public right to have access the water.

· LURC- Redoing 10 year Comprehensive Land Use Plan (CLUP) Group got together to look at the issues and felt it was marginally useful and the process will continue for awhile. Again urged public to contact LURC and Legislature to voice opinion on remote recreation as they are updating public comments. Paul asked if AMC Maine has an official position. We do not. Bob urged people to personally talk to their representative and voice their own opinion. Bryan offered to write a letter for Maine AMC if we desire to take a position.

· MWI/Plum Creek update- All language is online now at LURC website regarding the proposal. 30 day public comment ends early April. Sometime between May and August LURC will vote on the plan. If the vote is affirmative then there will to 30 days to purchase Roach Pond Track.

4.    Policy Recreational User Fees – Draft AMC Policy Laura presented the Draft and said we needed comments in 3 days.

Peter questions whether this was robust enough if the recreational user fee passes. Bob felt we do contribute already by maintaining trails, money and support in other ways too.

Brenda said draft is oriented to location based fees and does address user fee not a use fee.

 Motion to accept as written was proposed - Bob felt it needed to expand on the fact that we already contribute a great deal.

** Motion to accept with Bob’s amendment of additional comments was passed unanimously

5. Committee Reports

Annual Meeting- Laura reported that AMC Annual meeting was focusing on chapter based family activities and connecting with members in the information age, i.e. Facebook etc. A discussion of the Recreational User Fee and funding were also discussed. Central Fund replaced SDA. 

Newsletter- Brenda stated that the major cost was mailing and to save money we needed to cut down on the newsletter. Comments were made to think about the value of the newspaper and look at e-newsletter. We use the newsletter to promote the annual meeting and it gives member something for their membership and have accessible to look up outing and events. Some felt we could go to 4 issues.

** Motion passed unanimously to do 5 issues this year and reevaluate at next budget.
Trails: Chair Peter Roderick reported a schedule will be forthcoming and there will be a June 6th Workshop on Beginning Trail Maintenance at AT near Sugarloaf
Outings:  They have a great turnout for their hiking outings with a waiting list on every hike. Leadership training will be scheduled for this Spring.
Meetings and Education: Jeff Aceto reported that 30 people attended the January Potluck, 60 people attended February potluck. Two events are coming up March 16th Potluck in Waterville and April 29 Potluck in Hampden.

Young Members:   

Attending a Hockey game is scheduled for Friday, March 27th. April 24-26th- All Young Member meeting in Western MA

Membership:  Membership is down 200 in Maine and 3,000 in AMC
6. Maine Chapter Annual Meeting location – Carrie contacted two places one in Weld and one in Bridgton. Board decided to look into at a boy’s camp on Lake Webb for the weekend of October 2-4th, as they felt Greenville is too far.

7. New Regional Director North- Laura said John Dohloff position’s ends soon and AMC is looking for names to fill it. It has a commitment of 8 full weekends a year. 

8. Retreat date; It was decided to have the retreat on Thursday July 9th, location TBA

9. LL Bean Spring Expo April 18 and 19th- Laura asked if we wanted to participate in this event and it was agreed that it was worthwhile to have a presence at it.

10. Chapter Youth Programs training

Larry said he got the ok to use his school bus for trips and he is licensed to drive it.

There will be a 5 1/2 hour training to train members to be assistant leaders, more information to follow on this.

Adjourned

